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Response to  
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Managing conflicts of interest in the NHS   

  

General C omment  

We welcome the proposals contained in the consultation as a major and sensible step forward 

in creating clarity and coherence in the way in which conflicts of interest are managed across 

the NHS.  

However, we believe that given the wide ranging nature of the NHS roles involved there should 

have been a wider range of groups involved in the original piece of work. From the index 
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re reflective of the 

complexity of the modern health and care system, and seem designed to enable coverage of 

all organisations commissioning or providing NHS funded care, and all staff, irrespective of 

their employment arrangements, whether commissioning or providing NHS funded care. 

However, we have some concerns regarding specific details: 

�x �7�K�H���G�H�I�L�Q�L�W�L�R�Q���R�I���µ�V�H�Q�L�R�U���V�W�D�I�I�¶���U�H�I�H�U�H�Q�F�H�V���D�O�O���P�H�G�L�F�D�O���V�W�D�I�I�����E�X�W���R�Q�O�\���µAgenda for Change�¶ on 

Band 7 or above. We believe this to be a naïve understanding of the way in which grading 

works in the NHS, i.e. there is an implicit assumption that grading relates to seniority. While 

this may be true within an employing organisation, it is perfectly possible for a junior staff 

member to be operating in a senior and powerful role in another organisation, as a director 

or trustee, and thus have a potential conflict of interest. On that basis we recommend that 

the guidance should make no distinction between grades or types of staff, and explicitly 







 


